
 

21 May 2025 

 

 

Dear Year 11 Parents and Carers 

 

Year 11 students have now completed their first two weeks of GCSE 

exams.  There are still several important exams to complete after half term 

- we have English Language paper 2, as well as Maths papers 2 and 3,  

Science paper 2 and many Options.  

 

To ensure our students are as prepared as possible for the exams, Year 11 

students will continue to attend all lessons as normal (when not in 

exams) for the week after half term.  

 

Where they have lessons for which exams have been completed, they will 

work independently on revision. Teachers will ensure they have materials 

for students in these sessions as well as predicted and practice papers to 

complete. Students are encouraged to bring their own materials with 

them. It is my belief that this is the best way to guarantee our students are 

as well prepared for the exams as possible.  

 

From Friday 6 June, after their English exam in the morning, students will 

only be expected to attend school for lessons for which they have not 

completed the exams. They will sign in and out on tables by reception.  

 

Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, please 

get in touch with me via ClassCharts or at s.cavanagh@pcs.hants.sch.uk 

 

Yours faithfully  

 
Stuart Cavanagh  

Assistant Headteacher 
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